
NEOkla Club Meeting   December 10, 2019 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Todd 
Swain – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, Mike 
Tritt, and George Walker.  The minutes of the November meeting and the 
treasurer’s report were approved as presented. 
 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: The dates at the Fairground are set for 2020.  
The Turnpike Challenge will be held on October 4 at Stroud. 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox:  The schedule is set for 2020 in MIDIV.  The first 
MIDIV race is the Super Tour at Hallett the first weekend in April. 
 
Road Rally – Bob Strattan: Bob Strattan and Mike Halley will be co-chairmen 
for Road Rally in 2020. 
 
Rally Cross – Jason Baney: There were 14 drivers at the November 10 event. 
 
Old Business: 
 
A new laptop was purchased for autocross events. 
 
The Awards banquet will be held at Burnco, 18th & Boston, on January 25.  The 
cost will be $15 per person or $25 per couple.  Registration will be available soon 
of Motorsportreg.com. 
 
New Business: 
 
The MIDIV Convention will be held on January 31 – February 1 in KC. 
 
Betty Martin moved to pay the registration fee for any NEOkla   
Region of Record member who attends and to pay all expenses for the RE or his 
designated representative.  Neil Cox seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
There will be no regular club meeting in January.  The next Tuesday night 
meeting will be on February 11 at Burnco. 
 
Betty Martin moved to approve $800 for decorations and giveaways for the 
Awards Banquet.  George Walker seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
NEOkla is listed among the top 10 SCCA regions for growth in 2019. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 


